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On behalf of the board of directors (the “Board”) of Universe
International Holdings Limited (the “Company”), I hereby present the
2003/2004 annual results of the Company and its subsidiaries
(collectively the “Group”).

RESULTS

The operating environment of the Group during the year under review
continued to be difficult and consequently, the Group recorded a
turnover of approximately HK$227.6 mill ion, decreasing by
approximately 9.4% compared with the same period last year. Despite
the recovery of the Hong Kong economy as stimulated by the launch
of the “Individual Visit Scheme” by the PRC government and a recovery
from the effects of SARS, these have not apparently benefited the local
markets for video distribution and film exhibition, which have remained
stagnant. Meanwhile, the video distribution and film exhibition business
in Hong Kong continued to be affected by keen competition and weak
sentiment. Notwithstanding the disappointing turnover, the Group
recorded a smaller loss after taxation of approximately HK$19.5 million
compared to approximately HK$28.3 million (restated). These were
due mainly to the diversification strategy and stringent cost control
measures implemented.

In view of the unfavorable operating environment in the local Hong
Kong market, the Group has continued to seek diversification into other
markets. To this end, the Group has increased its investments in
producing its own films where it will own world-wide rights. Building
up its a vast film library will enable the Group to extend its reach into
other markets, particularly the PRC market. There has been encouraging
development in the PRC market where for the year ended 30th June
2004, turnover generated from the PRC increased to HK$25.0 million
from HK$4.7 million.
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Looking ahead, the Board is optimistic with the Group’s future
development. The Group will continue to focus on maintaining
operational efficiencies and to implement market and business
diversification strategies. In light of the demand for high quality contents
from the PRC market, the Group will, in addition to investments in film
production, also allocate more resources to television series production
in the future. The Board believes that the Group’s expertise and
competitive advantage will well equip us to meet with the challenges
and to take advantage of the vast opportunities in the coming years.

DIVIDENDS

The Board does not recommend the payment of a dividend.

APPRECIATION

I would like to take this opportunity to express my
sincere appreciation to our staff and my fellow
directors for their dedication and contribution over
the year and to thank all our customers and our
shareholders for their continual support.

By Order of the Board

Lam Shiu Ming, Daneil
Chairman and Managing Director

Hong Kong, 21st October 2004


